VILLAGE MILLS EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT

November 19, 2019
The Village Mills Emergency Services District met November 19, 2019 in the WVFD Station. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Comm. Walton.  Present were Comm. Fisher, Comm. McDonald, Comm. Wornick, Comm. Liles and WVFD Chief Odom.
The minutes of the October 15, 2019 were approved. A motion to accept was made by Comm. Fisher and seconded by Comm. Wornick. The vote to accept was unanimous.

WVFD     New Wildland fire gear was purchased for all members. Four members now have new bunker gear. All members will get new boots. New gloves will be purchased after the first of the year. WVFD is recruiting new members.
Building status   The material for the exterior wall and ceiling are in house and waiting for contractor to install. The gutters will be cleaned this weekend.
Treasurer’s report   Treasurer’s report was read. A motion to approve the report was made by Comm. Wornick and seconded by Comm. McDonald. The motion to accept was unanimous. A motion was made by Comm. Fisher to move $8,300.00 from the Money Market fund to checking to pay for previously authorized expenses of WVFD.  The motion to approve was made by Comm. Walton and seconded by Comm. Wornick. The motion to accept was unanimous. The 2020 budget will be discussed and a “proposed” budget may be offered for adoption at the December meeting. Comm. Fisher advised the Commissioners of the procedure to access the Money Market account in the event he is unavailable to make a transfer of funds. The Bank has a process to be followed allowing another Commissioner to make transfers and it does require board approval to be presented to the bank before funds can be moved or transferred.
The next meeting was set for December 17.
A motion to adjourn was made by Comm. Fisher and seconded by Comm. Walton. The motion passed and the meeting adjourned.

General discussion   No actionable items were discussed and no action taken.

